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TI-477

TO: 

ALL APPROVED TITLE I LENDERS

SUBJECT:
FHA Connection for Title I Loan Reporting

The Federal Housing Administration (FHA) is pleased to announce that the FHA Connection (FHAC) is now available for lenders to report new and refinanced Title I loans for insurance.  FHAC is an interactive system on the Internet that gives approved FHA lenders real-time access to several FHA systems.  All lenders must report their Title I loans for insurance through FHAC.  The manually-prepared Title I New Loan Reporting Manifest, form HUD-56004, and the Title I Refinancing Report, form HUD-27029, become obsolete thirty (30) days from the date of this letter and will no longer be accepted.  Reporting through FHAC constitutes certification that any new or refinanced loan reported more than 31 days from the disbursement date is not in default.
Lenders may access FHAC either at http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/connect.cfm or by linking directly to https://entp.hud.gov/clas.  Lenders not already using FHAC must select an employee to act as application coordinator.  The application coordinator receives a user ID to approve access to FHAC for other employees.  FHAC provides an online request form to register 

an application coordinator.

The Financial Operations Center (FOC) in Albany, New York, has developed instructions for using FHAC to report new and refinanced Title I loans.  The FOC mailed these instructions to those lenders that recently reported new Title I loans.  Other lenders, or those that may not have received these instructions, should contact the FOC for copies or if assistance with using FHAC is needed for reporting Title I loans for insurance.  The FOC also will be available to assist with using FHAC for other Title I functions such as inquiring about the status of a claim for loss or downloading Title I billing statements.

Lenders should direct all questions about using FHAC for the reporting of Title I loans to the FOC at 800-669-5152, extension 4232 (this is a toll-free number).  Lenders should direct questions about Title I credit and collateral policy to the Home Mortgage Insurance Division at 

202-708-2121 (this is not a toll-free number).







Sincerely,






John C. Weicher

Assistant Secretary for Housing-

    Federal Housing Commissioner
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